CITY OF PORTAGEVILLE, MO
PORTAGEVILLE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION PUBLIC HEARING
January 21, 2020

The Portageville Community Development Corporation held a meeting on Tuesday, January 21,
2020 at City Hall at 7:30 p.m. to discuss funding for police department roof and equipment
through a USDA loan. Mayor Vince Berry called the meeting to order and asked for a roll call.
The following members of the Board of Aldermen answered roll call:

Alderman James Present
Alderman Doering Present
Alderman Essary Present

Also present were the following:
Rachel Wrather, City Clerk

Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Agenda. Alderman Doering made a motion to approve
the Agenda and was seconded by Alderman James. All members voted in favor.

Mayor Vince Berry announced the resignation of Mayor Simmons. Discussion followed. A
motion was made by Alderman James and seconded by Alderman Doering to accept the
resignation of President Simmons. All members voted in favor.

A motion was made by Alderman James to appoint Alderman Berry as President of the
Portageville Community Development since he has been appointed Mayor of the City of
Portageville due to the resignation. Motion was seconded by Alderman Doering. All members
voted in favor.

A motion was made by Alderman Doering to name Neil Essary as the Vice President of the
Portageville Community Development Corporation. Motion was seconded by Alderman James.
All members voted in favor.

A motion was made by Alderman James to appoint Alderman Doering as the Secretary and
Treasurer of the Portageville Community Development Corporation. Motion was seconded by
Alderman Essary. All members voted in favor.

Mayor Berry informed the members that it had been presented to the Board of Alderman that the
grant money available could be given directly to the City of Portageville for the requested
funding assistance from USDA, but the Portageville Community Development Corporation
would need to withdraw from funding the project and the City of Portageville would need to
apply. There would be no loan involvement. The City would cash match the project. Discussion
followed. Mayor Berry asked for a motion to withdraw from the current grant and loan funding
with USDA. Motion was made by Alderman Doering and seconded by Alderman James. All
members voted in favor.

No further business appearing before the Portageville Community Development Corporation,
Mayor entertained a motion to adjourn at 8:00 p.m. Motion was made by Alderaran Doering and
seconded by Alderman James. All members voted in favor.
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